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Town Council Meeting July 5, 2022 

 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Cain at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Doug Pierson, Leah Higginbotham, Terry Parsons, Chad Thaxton, and Barbara Reed were 

present.   

 

The Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Barbara Reed made motion to approve the June minutes as read, Leah Higginbotham seconded, 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Chad Thaxton made motion to approve payments from June 1st to present date, Terry Parsons 

seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Mayor Cain briefed Council on the Sewer Board Minutes. 

 

Chief Will Jordan gave the Police Report. 

 

Mayor Cain introduced Senator Glenn Jefferies who mentioned a few updates regarding some 

infrastructure projects throughout his district which includes Buffalo. He mentioned that the 

money for repaving is coming in, there are still some steps needing completed. He mentioned 

that he has put in for a total of 28 new paving projects, 8 are on the north side of Putnam County 

and will be back roads. He mentioned that the entrance to 18 mile creek road and route 62 will be 

widened which is to accommodate Vandalia Growers.  

 

Andrew Coulson (Recorder) mentioned to Council, that the recommendation of the Town 

Attorney, regarding Comfort Carriers Tax Assessment, is to place a lien on the business to 

recover the amount of money owed in B&O taxes. In addition, Council discussed adding the 

attorney fees throughout to the lien.  

 

Leah Higginbotham made motion to place a lien on Comfort carriers for the tax assessment 

amount due plus legal fees, Doug Pierson seconded, motion carried unanimously.  

 

Mayor Cain updated Council on the Krystal Lane Project. Pre bid meeting will be happening 

soon.  

Mayor Cain updated Council on the sidewalk grant. The State has just now informed us they 

want us to ad in the Charleston Gazette as required by the DOH. 

 



Mayor Cain updated Council on the basketball court. We will need to put it out for bid still and 

we need to figure out the exact location for it. 

 

Andrew Coulson gave the financial report. 

 

Doug Pierson made motion to adjourn, Barbara Reed seconded, meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M. 

 

Attendance: Chief Will Jordan, Senator Glen Jefferies, Herman Jividen, Dave Melton, Kennon 

Chambers, Belford Jividen, Amanda Runion, Donnie Jordan, Sean Everett.   
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